
Republic a t a e  Philippines 
Department of Environment and Natural Resources 

Visayas Avenue, Diliman, Quezon City, Philippines 

TO All Regional Ekecutive Directors 
DENR Regions 1-12, NCR, CAR and CARAGA 

FROM The Undersecretary 
Management and Technical Services 

SUBJECT : IMPLEHENTATIOH OF -llIWS TO 
T'RAHSMISSIOH OF BIRD FLU FROM WILD BIRDS 
TODOMESTIC POULTRY IlV THECO-

DATE 05 October 2005 

Although no reported bird flu incident is observed in the country, all the 
DENR Regional and Field Offices am hereby reminded to undertake the 
following measures to prevent possible transmissionof the disease, to wit: 

1. Daily surveillance of major entry points especially those open to 
international routes and prevent the entry of any bird species 
coming from Japan,Vietnam, North Korea, Cambodia,Thailand, 
Indonesia, Lao PDR, Hongkong, Pakistan, China, Russia, 
Kazakhstan, Mongolia, South Africa and other countries as may 
be determined by PAWB in coordination with the Department of 
Agriculture-Bureau of Animal Industry; 

2. Survei~~anceof areas where migratory species congregate and 
report immediately to this Office, copy furnished PAWB, of any 
observed high incidence of wild bird mortality; 

3. Undertake public awareness campaign and enjoin the Local 
Government Units, local communities pier/airport authorities, 
customs officials and other concerned parties to cooperate in 
implementing the above-cited measures; and 

4. Institute other measures as necessary. 

The PAWB shall update the Regional offices on the list of countries 
affectedby bird flu from time to time. 

The REDS and the PAWB Director shall submit to the Secretary regular 
status reports on their compliance to this memorandum. The REDS shall 
funzish PAWB copies of their regular reports for consolidation. 

For strict compliance.
-. 


